MEMORANDUM

Date: July 7, 2017

To: The Honorable Chair and Members From: C.H. Huckelberry
Pima County Board of Supervisors County Admini%
Re:  Proposed changes to Pima County Ordinance 6.04.060, Pima Animal Care Center Fees

We have received a number of requests for information regarding the above referenced fee
ordinance and the changes it includes. Staff has provided the attached table to facilitate
such a comparison.

Section C provides authority to charge fees to residents from nonparticipating jurisdictions.
It is structured to reflect the costs associated with State mandated hold times (three-day
holds for unowned pets; five-day holds for owned pets). Residents of nonparticipating
jurisdictions who elect to not receive such services from their jurisdiction’s agent would be
subject to this charge. (Relevant items are shaded in orange on the attached table.)

Staff also took the opportunity to re-examine all Pima Animal Care Center (PACC) fees to
ensure they are equitable and based on the true costs of providing services. The fees
highlighted in green in the table indicate fees that have not changed or that have been
decreased based on our review. The tabie also highlights in blue new and/or increased fees
for services we currently perform or may perform in the future.

The proposed fee revision is critical for County taxpayers. It provides a mechanism for us
to attempt to recover fees, especially for animals impoundments associated with protracted
legal proceedings. In such cases, these pets may be in our care and custody for many
months pending a legal resolution. Additionally, as we approach philanthropic organizations
in the animal welfare space, it is essential we have an established fee schedule for the types
of services they may wish to support.

PACC strives to serve our community everyday by offering essential services in animal
welfare, and we are committed to doing so in a fiscally responsible manner.
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Attachment

C: Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator
Dr. Francisco Garcia, Assistant County Administrator for Community and Health
Services
Marcy Flanagan, Director, Public Health Services







